    FINANCE COMMITTEE

The MINUTES of the Finance Committee held in the Boardroom, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Monday 26th August 2003 at 7.00p.m.

Present
Mr. J E Lightfoot (Chairman)


Mrs. T M Birkett 


Mr. R J Quayle


Mrs. P S Sweeney 

In attendance
Mr. P G Leadley (Town Clerk)


Mr. D A Bromilow (Finance Officer)

MINUTES
03/183
The Minutes of the meeting held on 28th July 2003 were taken as read and ADOPTED.

SECOND 
03/184
A copy of the second supplemental

SUPPLEMENTAL VALUATION LIST
valuation list was tabled and NOTED.

ADOPTION LEAVE
03/185
The Town Clerk referred to the contents of a letter from the Personnel Office regarding the introduction of leave for adoption purposes to apply to the public sector.  It was noted that leave for adoption purposes could be requested in respect of children adopted who were under the age of eighteen.  Mr. Lightfoot indicated that the criteria for the granting of such leave appeared to be somewhat open-ended and there was a need for firm guide lines both for employers and employees.  NOTED
E R M S LIMITED
03/186
The Town Clerk referred to a promotional document from E R M S (IOM) Limited which was a new firm established by Mr. Alan Wright with regard to environmental risk management services.  The various areas that E R M S could address were noted with particular regard to Health and Safety at Work and risk assessment.  The Chairman indicated that risk assessment with regard to the Commissioners activities and functions would need to be addressed at some point in the future.  NOTED
ENERGY FROM
03/187
The Town Clerk referred to the public 

WASTE CONSULTATION

consultation exercise undertaken by the Department of Local Government and the Environment with regard to the energy from waste plant at Richmond Hill, Douglas.  



Mr. Ron Dobbie who had been recommended to advise the Commissioners by the Works Committee was welcomed to the meeting at 7.30p.m.



Mr. Dobbie indicated that he had studied the Draft Waste Disposal Licence and application documentation and a general discussion ensued over the documentation.  Mr. Dobbie provided the Committee with the background history leading up to the application.  



It was noted that the Department had invited six companies to tender for the building and provision of the incineration facility and the recommended applicant was Sita Limited.  It was noted that the Department and Sita would have discussed what would be required in the form of a draft licence and the position had now been reached whereby a draft was available for local authorities and the public to make comment on.  Mr. Dobbie recommended that a response be forwarded to include support for the basing of the licence on current EU standards.  Concerns that might be raised related to the Department acting as regulator to the energy from waste plant and it’s omissions and further concern regarding the attainment of the necessary environmental standards.  It was also suggested that comment be made over the need to ensure reliability of the service provided and the future costs of the incinerator.  Mr. Dobbie referred to the dissemination of information once the plant was operational and suggested that a request be made that local authorities be included in the circulation list for such information.  One area of concern related to the draft licence failing to address the length of such licence.  It was noted that the contract Sita currently enjoyed with the Department was in the region of twenty to twenty five years.  Mr. Dobbie suggested that if the company produced an annual report then it should be widely available to the public.  One particular area of concern related to the dealing of a load of refuse if it were rejected by the operator.  What would the Commissioners be expected to do with it?  It was noted that the company would operate on a spot check basis.  



Reference was made to vertical composting units and Mr. Dobbie was asked for his opinion on such facilities.  Mr. Dobbie indicated that any such venture would need to be based on a sound business plan with the resultant compost being of the right quality and attractive to end users.  The Committee felt that the Department should act as lead in such matters.  



Mr. Dobbie undertook to prepare a draft response which he would forward to the Town Clerk for submission to the Department by the deadline date of the 5th September 2003.  



Mr. Dobbie left the meeting at 8.45p.m.

RATES LIST
03/188
Mr. Quayle referred to the receipt of the current rates list and expressed some concern at the level of debtors.  It was AGREED that the Finance Committee would examine the rates list in detail at the next Finance Committee meeting prior to requesting Treasury to take any necessary action.



This part of the meeting ended at 8.55p.m.
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